
 
      STATE OF CONNECTICUT 

     OFFICE OF HEALTH CARE ACCESS 
 
 

    
         M. JODI RELL                            CRISTINE A. VOGEL  
          GOVERNOR                      COMMISSIONER 
 
July 20, 2007 
 
 
Robert Kilpatrick 
Development Director 
Hill Health Corporation d/b/a Derby Dental Clinic 
400 Columbus Avenue 
New Haven, CT  06519 
 
RE: Certificate of Need Determination Report Number: 07-30989-EXM 
 Hill Health Corporation   d/b/a Derby Dental Clinic 

Request for Derby Dental Clinic Relocation and Expansion 
 
Dear Mr. Kilpatrick: 
 
On June 20, 2007, the Office of Health Care Access (“OHCA”) received your request for Derby 
Dental Clinic Relocation and Expansion of the clinic from 4 Mountain Street, Derby, 
Connecticut, to 30 Elizabeth Street, Derby, Connecticut, and the expansion of two operatories to 
six. 
 
Please be advised that OHCA has reviewed your request and makes the following findings: 
 

1. Hill Health Corporation d/b/a Derby Dental Clinic (“DDC”) is a non-profit facility 
providing dental treatment at 4 Mountain Street, Connecticut. 

 
2. DDC is proposing to relocate its office from 4 Mountain Street, Derby, Connecticut, 

to 30 Elizabeth Street, Derby, Connecticut.  
 
3. The primary service area and target population will not change as a result of the 

relocation of the office. 
 
 4. No additional programs are proposed and no programs will be terminated. 
 
 5. DDC will be expanding from two operatories to six. 
 
 6. The total capital expenditure associated with this relocation and expansion is 

 $1,378,755. 
 

An Equal Opportunity Employer 
410 Capitol Ave., MS#13HCA, P.O.Box 340308, Hartford, CT 06134-0308 

Telephone: (860) 418-7001  Toll-Free: 1-800-797-9688 
Fax: (860) 418-7053 

 

 



 
Based on these findings, OHCA has determined that Certificate of Need approval is not required 
for you to proceed with the relocation of your office.  Termination of these services would 
require CON approval, pursuant to Section 19a-639d, C.G.S. 
 
Thank you for providing information to OHCA regarding this request.  If you have any questions 
concerning this letter, please contact Diane Duran, PPT Health Care Analyst or Paolo Fiducia, 
Associate Health Care Analyst, Certification, Financial Analysis and Forecasting, at (860)  
418-7001. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Signed by Cristine A. Vogel 
Commissioner 
 
 
c:  Rose McLellan, DPH,  
  
 
 
CAV:dd 
 
 
 

 


